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In October 2023, the median sales price for a single-family home in central Indiana was $290,000, 
up 3.6 percent over last year, but down 3.3 percent from September. While the streak of price 
appreciation continues, October’s data was a slight reprieve from the all-time highs near $300,000 
experienced the previous five months. “Higher interest rates have kept inventory low and prices 
stable,” says MIBOR CEO Shelley Specchio, “but we are now likely seeing the effects of seasonality 
in the marketplace as we enter the fall selling season.”  

Closed sales were down 18.7 percent and pending sales were down 4.5 percent, year-over-year. The 
typical listing received 98.2 percent of the asking price, compared to 98.5 percent last month. 

Active inventory was down 12.4 percent from last year and down 5.0 percent from the previous 
month. New listings were down 8.4 percent, year-over-year, and the median Days On Market was 
15, unchanged from the previous month and up from 12.5 the previous year. Despite high interest 
rates constraining demand, active inventory represents only 2 months of supply, compared to 3.4 
nationally. 

“With interest rates in mid to high 7 percent, we might expect inventory to experience more 
growth than we have. But we have yet to see a meaningful increase in new listings and the median 
Days On Market remains low,” says MIBOR Research Analyst Brad Coffing. “October’s jobs report 
was softer than anticipated which should give the Fed more cushion to hold the course, rather than 
institute another rate hike. This should provide more stability in interest rates moving forward.” 


























































